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NOTICE TO PROPERTY OWNERS


PUBLIC HEARING – ZONE CHANGE REQUEST
Date: May 11, 2022


Time: 6:30 pm
Place:  Payson City Center, 439 W Utah Avenue, Payson, Utah

Payson City would like to inform you of a request to rezone property adjacent to the Payson Business Park. The applicant, Stephanie Harvin, is requesting approval of a zone change that will affect Utah County Parcel 30:022:0061 located at approximately 1285 W Utah Avenue. The property is currently zoned R-1-A, Residential-Agriculture and it is proposed the zoning be changed to BPD, Business Park Development. 
Payson City Ordinance requires that persons owning property within five hundred (500) feet of the subject property be notified of the public hearing and given an opportunity to provide input on the request. You may comment on this matter in person during the public hearing or participate via Zoom. The Zoom link will be available on the City website at www.paysonutah.org at least 24 hours before the meeting.

If you are unable to attend, you may respond by letter to Payson City Attn. Michael Bryant, 439 W. Utah Avenue, Payson, Utah 84651, or email michaelb@payson.org. Any response received by staff prior to 6:00 pm the day of the meeting will become part of the public comment portion of the meeting.
If you know of any interested resident or property owner who for any reason has not received a copy of this notice, please advise them of the time and place of the hearing. If you have any questions regarding this meeting, please contact the Development Services Department at (801) 465-5214.
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